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OFF-CAMPUS STUDIES PANEL

Minutes and Report
Minutes
Thursday, Dec 9, 2010

2-4 PM

THH 207
I. Approval of minutes of November 18, 2010, meeting.  
( Approved
II. Review of Paris “Maymester” program (posted at UCOC website). (Department attending at 3:00)
Comments by OSP reviewers:  “Much of the needed information regarding housing and other non-curricular issues is either missing or vague. More details are needed for students considering taking this course.  Also, the answers provided to the inquiries from the 501 form are inadequate.”
Discussion with department:  
The department stated that the 12 students who have signed up for the course happen all to be seniors who are very willing to find their own housing (in fact, one already has housing).  OSP suggested that it might be helpful to students and to the faculty to engage an agency to find housing for students.  A number of USC programs in Paris use ACCENT, though there are many other options and OSP does not advocate one over another.  The instructor was eager for students to live in the “literary” areas rather than in the suburbs, homestays, or bland hotels.  Agencies might be able to find such housing.  It was suggested that the syllabus make it plain that this course expects students to be sufficiently culturally sophisticated to make their own plane and housing arrangements, but that there be some backup provided for students who prove unable to find their own housing.  
OSP also felt it was important that there be backup provided to the faculty member in case of a student emergency that would require help (illness, lost passport, etc), so that the faculty member is still available to run the course while someone else helps the student.  This could either be provided by having a second person present (possibly a TA), or by contracting with a provider that would be willing to provide this sort of emergency backup.  All students are required to have International SOS insurance, and the department should determine what SOS provides, and what additional resources would be needed to back up the instructor in case of an emergency.  (Members present all recounted instances of student emergencies ranging from having to medevac a student home to having to leave one student in the hospital in one city while the rest of the students and the instructor moved on to the next city on the itinerary.)  The department should review their options and provide information in the revised syllabus regarding this backup.
The syllabus should also state expectations regarding any student weekend trips away from the rest of the group (e.g., the students should inform the instructor where they will be).

Part of the planned discussion with Prof. McGillivray involves making resources available for small departments which, like English, do not have staff available to help run Maymester or ISP programs.
III. Review of courses with “short” overseas trips (two weeks or less)
A. Short student evaluation form for short courses:  report of subcommittee (Bucher and Robison, with input from Geck).
Discussion:  Robison provided a draft of the evaluation form; the committee made suggestions .  Robison will produce a revised draft to be sent out before the next meeting.  It was suggested that this survey be made part of Blackboard for the class.  We would like to make this as low-tech as possible for the faculty.  Faculty could populate the survey into Blackboard and require students to fill it out before getting a grade.  There could be a link into Qualtrics to allow it to be anonymous.  Blackboard would know if the student had clicked on the link.  
B. Form to use for “in-between” annual reviews of short programs:  Is 501S form appropriate?

Discussion.  Yes.  It can be retitled.
C. Overseas courses (short or not) which are offered in different locations—how and when to gather information about a new location for the course: 
-- Is the 502 form appropriate (even if the course might last more than 2 weeks)?  
Discussion:  Yes.  It can be retitled.
--How to handle new locations or location changes that occur after the last UCOC meeting (the first Tuesday in May)

Discussion:  Chair could deputize someone to handle last-minute issues on a case-by-case basis if s/he is out of town.

IV. Website with USC-wide information about overseas programs:  Discussion with Prof. McGillivray.
Discussion deferred till January meeting, hoping for larger attendance.  McGillivray is interested in coordinating but would like OSP to set priorities, as he has limited resources.
V.  General discussion:  
--Goals of overseas studies

--How to determine if a situation is “safe.”
Deferred till next meeting.

VI. OSP meeting schedule for spring—panel members should have returned their availability grids to the Curriculum Office before the meeting. 
Several responses are still needed.
Attachments:

Minutes  from OSP meeting November 18, 2010, and report of other items approved  for  December UCOC meeting
Members Present

Members absent


Guests
Steve  Bucher (chair)

Gene Bickers (ex-officio)

Larry Green &

Patricia Riley


David Glasgow (ex-officio)

Cecila Woloch &

Mark Robison


Stacy Geck



Jane Cody, College 

Gordon Stables

Norm Hollyn (spring only)

Edwenna Werner, staff
Ted Lee (spring only)
Dan Lynch

Kenneth McGillivray (ex-officio)

John Murray

Sally Pratt (ex-officio)

Michael Quick (ex-officio)

James Steele

Andrea Torres (ex-officio)

Erin Quinn

Kenneth L. Servis (ex-officio)

Carol Wise
(see next page)

DECISIONS MADE BY CHAIR OR CHAIR-PLUS-ONE:

I. COLLEGE OF LETTERS ARTS & SCIENCES


 Spanish and Portuguese

A. Review International Summer Program
Eff. Term:
Summer 2011

Buenos Aires, Argentina (4)

>
Approved for 3 years

Full review.  Five week program in Buenos Aires, with optional trip afterwards to Rio de Janiero.  Undergraduate or graduate students take one 4-unit course, SPAN 311 or SPAN 466 (both require four semesters of Spanish as prerequisites).  They live in home stays and have local field trips and cultural activities.  In 2010, 10 students attended.  Chair comments:  Student evaluations are very good and the orientation handbook is very helpful. This is a wonderful program.

II. ANNENBERG SCHOOL FOR COMMUNICATION
Journalism

A.Review Semester Program
Eff. Term:
Spring 2011

Spring Semester at City University, London  (16)

>
Approved for 3 years

Journalism print and digital, or broadcast and digital, majors spend spring semester at City University in London.  They take 8 units of courses that fulfill Journalism elective requirements and 8 units of social science courses.  They work on a project with native students.  There are 12 weeks of classes and 4 weeks of "exam" period during which students continue to work on their projects, including meeting with their faculty member.  ACCENT provides housing and logistical support.  Students may use City University sports facilities and the Students' Union.  Between SP08 and SP10, 19 students attended.  Chair comments:  The program is very well structured. ANSC feels students aren't aware of the differences between the British and American education systems. Hopefully this will be addressed in future orientations and in the application process.

III. SCHOOL OF LAW
Law

A.Review Year Exchange Program
Eff. Term: Fall 2011

Law School Dual Degree Program at the London School of Economics
(24/year)

>
Approved for 3 years

Approval changed to 3 years (rather than the one year approval noted in the November report), based on additional information provided by the Law School.

